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Additional Notes:
Dear Campus Sustainability Fund Committee,
I'am writing to convey my enthusiastic support for the proposed Campus Sustainability Fund project

“Engaging Students and Public Marine Conservation through Sustainable Shelifish Aquaculture
(PhaseI).”
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This feasibility study would enable the students involved to gain valuable knowledge about
developing a sustainable business model and obtaining the environmental and business permits
necessary to establish such a business. In particular, this project offers the opportunity for a SMEA
graduate student to engage in a thesis project that looks at both the business side of operating a
shellfish hatchery as well as fully assessing the environmental impacts of developing such an
operation at Big Beef Creek. All students involved would gain experience interacting with a wide
variety of academic, industry, and governmental stakeholders. Such experience is invaluable for
students entering the modern workforce.

The UW as a whole would benefit from this project, for it takes the concept of sustainable food
sourcing to the next level by having the potential to provide all of the campus’s shellfish needs. Were
the study to prove that a shellfish farm is feasible, the establishment of the farm would set a
precedent for campus sustainability efforts. The farm could serve as an educational tool for a variety
of audiences - current and prospective UW students, the UW and surrounding community, and, ata
national level, our sustainability peers. We could measure the carbon footprint of the farm
operations and use this to catalyze efforts to comprehensively measure the carbon footprint of all
food sourcing on campus. It would place the UW securely on the map of sustainable food and
aquaculture in higher education, and unless this feasibility study is conducted, we do not know just
how achievable securing that place would be.

In closing, I strongly support this proposal to conduct a feasibility study for a shellfish farm at Big
Beef Creek that engages both our students and the public. Ihope that the Campus Sustainability
Fund committee will agree with me that there is great value in conducting this study and fund the
proposal.
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